April

News Letter

On the shore of the Sea of Galilee at the foot of the
natural amphitheater, where Jesus taught the multitudes
as he pushed off shore in a boat. It was here that Dr. Wier-
wille read Luke 5 as it was originally given by Jesus. The
acoustics are so perfect that Mrs. Wierwille and friends 1/5
mile away, and ! mile way up the hillside could plainly
hear each word.
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In Nablus, Jor-
dan, about 40 miles
north of Jerusalem
is the only Samari-
tan Synagogue and
colony of Samari-
tans, dating back to
Bible times. There
are only about 350
Samaritans remain-
ing, We arrived in
this colony just a
few minutes before
their Sabbath serv-
ice. We were invit-
ed to witness one of
the meost unique
services. After an
hour and a half the
head priest, who
claims direct de-
scent from Aaron,
read for us the old-
est Hebrew scroll in
existence which is
claimed to date
back to 4 genera-
tions after Aaron,
or approximately
3600 years old. It is
25 liters in length.
It is kept in a Per- -
sian case, and the
three knobs project-
ing above the case
represent the tribes
of Levi, Ephraim
and Manasseh.
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Dear Friends of The Way:

We greet you in the name of our Resurrected Lord and
Saviour, Jesus Christ. What a privilege we have, being able
to hear openly about this wonderful Name. Vast multitudes
of people all over the world need and desire the truth re-
garding Jesus and it is up to us to share everywhere the
Abundant Life in Jesus Christ.

As we were sailing along the Isle of Crete, 1 was doing
some thinking and writing in connection with the future
expansion of The Way ministry. The thought again present-
ed itself that the church as we know and see it today
must again be revitalized by the Spirit of Christ.

In every land where we have traveled with the light of
The Way ministry, which God by His grace has given us, we
have endeavored to show people the greatness of the rights
and privileges of every believer in Jesus Christ. We have
found nothing but a most welcome reception in every land,
and have been asked to return quickly or to send some one
else who could teach and share more with them. Little can
you realize the doors that have and are open for the Abun-
dant Life, and the responsibility that rests upon us, as
Christians, to meet these obligations. God has called us that
we might meet the great challenge of the world in this day.
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Our tour through the Holy Land has been a blessing to
all of us. We had no meetings planned as our tour here was
not geared for teaching primarily, but for us to personally
orient ourselves with the Holy Land so we might be more
efficient in knowledge and better qualified to teach others.
However, several meetings were arranged for us and we had
many wonderful personal contacts who we could witness
to and we thank God always for the privilege of witness-
ing for Him. We believe that His sheep will hear and the
goats only will not listen.

Cedars of Leba-
non up 7500 feet,

I know that to The Way ministry will be drawn, by the
Spirit of Christ, souls who are great in love and good works;
those, who like to be associated with a cause that has mean-
ing and purpose beyond the self. When we return to the
United States we will continue to work even more enthusi-
astically and effectively than we have ever done before,
because we realize not only the greatness of The Way
ministry but also the urgency of getting the truth out to
all who will hear. I trust that you may be one to join hands
with The Way ministry to carry on this work.

When this letter reaches you we will be on our way
to New York. We will be back in Van Wert by the 27th of
April and I will be preaching in the pulpit to the congrega-
tion we love with all our hearts on Sunday the 29th. We
are very much looking forward to seeing our son, John Paul,
who was just two months old when we started on this

The Garden Tomb, Jerusalem, where Jesus was buried
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World Missionary Teaching and Training Tour, and who
has been in the good care of Mrs. Wierwille’s sister, Mr.
and Mrs. R. M. Fischbach of St. Marys, Ohio. For all of
us it will be like beginning anew as far as physical needs are
concerned, as we sold our car and furniture when we left.

We have a wonderful branch of The Way in England,
where two or three groups are meeting weekly and where
great believing faith is being manifested. We spent a number
of days with them, greeting our old friends of last Septem-
ber and making new ones. To revisit this branch was en-
couraging to them as well as to us, and we could add to them
more and more light and truth of the Word.

Join with me in prayer daily for the branches of The
Way over the world and pray for God’s guidance on our
friends everywhere. We are one in Christ, united in love to
do a vast work which will bring forth fruit abundantly.

If we can be of any spiritual help to you please do not
hesitate to contact us at Van Wert, Ohio. We are ready to
help you and people all over the world. Remember that
your rights and privileges in Christ Jesus are great. God
has no favorites. He loves one as much as the other. Act on
His Word and it will come to pass for Christ is the surety,
the guarantee of the new will and covenant which is estab-
lished with His sons, those who are born again of His Spirit.

Sincerely in His Service,

V. P. Wierwille

Dear Friends,

As fellow workers of The Way, we want to again ex-
tend our best wishes and sincere appreciation to you for
your wonderful support of this ministry, both spiritually and
materially. As Dr. Wierwille has told you in this news-
letter, there is much ahead for The Way ministry and we
know you will want to continue to be a part of this great
work. We will keep you informed concerning the future ac-
tivities and development of The Way, and we would like
for you to keep believing with us that our work together will
continue to bring deliverance to people all over the world
and that God will be glorified.

Dr. Wierwille will be anxious and happy to see you all,
his wonderful friends, and you will always find a welcome
and blessing in the services at his church in Van Wert, Ohio.

Sincerely,

The Board of Directors
The Way, Inc.
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